
 

COMMUNITY BOARD CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT 

Report to Community Board   Te Hiku 

Chairperson’s Name    Adele Gardner 

Subdivision   Kaitaia – Te Hiku  

Date   23 June - 6 August 2021 

 

REPORT 

1)  Meetings/Functions 

23 June 2021  Representation Arrangement workshop – virtual 

24 June 2021 Council Meeting in Kaikohe 

27 June 2021 Te Hiku Project Working Group meeting 

29 June 2021 Citizenship Ceremony in Te Ahu 

29 June 2021 Community Board Working Party workshop – virtual 

30 June 2021 Customer Experience Programme update - in Kaikohe 

30 June 2021 Mid Term Governance Review Workshop in Kaikohe 

1 July 2021 Council Meeting 

5 July 2021 Community Consultation with residents at Pukenui 

6 July 2021 Te Hiku Community Board Meeting 

7 July 2021  Meeting with the Kaitaia Croquet Club with the Mayor 

8 July 2021 Te Hiku Project Working Group zoom meeting 

8 July 2021 Allen Bell Park consultation 

9 July 2021 Te Ahu Trust Meeting 

12 July 2021 Te Hiku Project Meeting 

14 July 202 Chairs quarterly meeting with FNHL in Kaikohe 

21 July 2021 Infrastructure Committee Meeting Kaikohe 

21 July 2021 Audit Risk & Finance Committee Meeting Kaikohe 

22 July 2021 Housing workshop in Kaikohe 

22 July 2021 Doubtless Bay Promotions AGM in Mangonui 

23 July 2021 Kaitaia Animal Shelter Opening 

26 July 2021 Met with FNDC to scope new toilet in North Park  

26 July 2021 Te Hiku Project Working Group Meeting 



 

29 July 2021 Big Ideas Lab Workshop 

3 Aug 2021 Supported the Speed Review Team at Ahipara 

4 Aug 2021 Events Investment Funding 21/22 Deliberations - via zoom 

5 Aug 2021 Attended the blessing of the Mangonui Broadwalk  

5 Aug 2021 Te Hiku Sports Hub Meeting 

 

2)   Report:   

Opening of the Alleyways in Kaitaia is on 14 August 2021 at 1pm.  The alleyways have 

had significant streetscaping work done, along with ACL boards of beach scenes 

around the back of the old ex-Warehouse building and Boards on the North side have 

been added. 

Jaycee Park - the new footpath has been added opposite Te Ahu to the basketball 

court.  The Landscaping is now finished in the park. The concrete slabs are in ready 

for the concrete tables.  The new toilet is still in transit. We have been working with the 

Project Manager over the beach scenes wrappings for the new toilets. 

The Te Hiku Sports Hub - weather permitting the work has started, the foundations 

have been dug out.  At the meeting on 5th August a number of large items were 

approved, 1. Top Energy to supply and install a 3 phase, 1000 amp per phase 

transformer, 2. Fire Detection Systems, 3.Joinery internal & external, 4. To Install 

Security.  Also Met with FNDC & Te Hiku Sports Hub PM/ Councillor Foy & myself re 

2km footpath from Sports Hub along Awanui River to Te Ahu along South Road to the 

Sports Hub. Hopefully the 2km footpath surrounding the Hub will be done early next 

year in the construction season, by FNDC. 

Infrastructure Meeting - 2 roads in Te Hiku for 21/22 have been nominated from the 

roading matrix for areas of sealing, they are Brass Road and Parapara-Toatoa Road, 

and in 23/24 Ruaroa Road. The NZTA subsidised criteria will be announced in 

September.  The Roading Matrix is attached to the Infrastructure Committee Agenda 

21 July 2021 on the FNDC Website. 

Drainage Committees: After our last Community Board Meeting I emailed the CEOffice 

(I copied all Community Board Members into this email), asking for Drainage Meetings 

to be arranged.  The concerns of the Drainage Committees are work to be actioned, 

work that is not being actioned and future planning on the Drains across the Te Hiku 

Ward. I have asked the 3 Water Alliance for clarification as to whether Rural Drainage 

is included in the 3 waters reforms or not.   

Opening of the new Northern Animal Shelter - the new facility will house up to 20 dogs, 

3 exercise areas, separate quieter areas for elderly or more anxious dogs as well as 

dogs with young puppies.  Claudia Lyons from MBIE was there to mark the occasion, 

as some of the funding for the facility was from the COVID-19 economic Stimulus fund. 

  

 

 



 

3) Resource Consents - Nil 

  

4) RFS  

RFS 4056952 - Following up on behalf of a ratepayer re a sewage issue.   

RFS 4070849 - Potholes on SH 1 - forwarded to NZTA. 

  

  

  

  

 

  

 

 

  

  

 


